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Council Business Meeting 
July 20, 2021 

Agenda Item 
Approval of Two Contracts with Emergency Communications of Southern 
Oregon  

From Tighe O’Meara/Ralph Sartain Police Chief/Fire Chief 

Contact Tighe.omeara@ashland.or.us ralph.sartain@ashland.or.us; (541) 552-2142 

SUMMARY 

Staff is seeking approval of two contracts with Emergency Communications of Southern Oregon (ECSO). One 

contract for the police department (APD) and one for the fire department (AF&R). 

POLICIES, PLANS & GOALS SUPPORTED 

2019-2021 City Council Goals: 

A. Prioritize Essential Services 

h. Fire 

i. Police 

PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION 

These two contracts represent the latest in a long partnership that best serves the departments and community. 

BACKGROUND AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

Prior to 2003, the City of Ashland maintained an in-house 911 dispatch center. Since 2003, the City has contracted 

with an outside agency to provide consolidated dispatch services. At first the City contracted with the City of 

Medford. In approximately 2009, Medford dispatch operations combined with the County’s dispatch operations and 

together they became Emergency Communications of Southern Oregon (ECSO). All 911 calls in Jackson County go 

to ECSO, and all emergency services (except for Oregon State Police) are dispatched by ECSO. Having one regional 

dispatch center, as we have with ECSO, represents the most cost effective and efficient way to handle emergency 

and first responder communications. 

The APD as well as AF&R, contract with ECSO for emergency dispatch services. There is no viable option other 

than ECSO available to fulfill this role currently. The language of the contract for 2021-2022 remains the same. 

Staff is seeking Council’s approval of an amendment for both the police department and the fire department 

contracts with ECSO. The approval of this amendment extends the City’s contracts with ECSO through June 30, 

2022. 

Previous user fees for police and fire combined: 

FY21 $668749.71 

FY20 $668,749.71 

FY19 $649,271.56 

FY18 $630,360.74 

FY17 $607,635.19 

FISCAL IMPACTS 

The contract between the police department and ECSO will cost the city $477,425.49  and is budgeted for in the 

upcoming budget. The contract between the fire department and ECSO will cost the city is $211,386.71 and is 

budgeted for in the upcoming budget. 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends that Council authorize execution of the contracts. 
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ACTIONS, OPTIONS & POTENTIAL MOTIONS 

I move to approve execution and approval of the amendments between ECSO and the police and fire departments. 

REFERENCES & ATTACHMENTS 

Attachment 1: Amendment to contract between ECSO and the Ashland Police Department 

Attachment 2: Amendment to contract between ECSO and Ashland Fire and Rescue 

Attachment 3: User Fee Schedule 
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